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Background:

The ITU is celebrating its 150 the birthday, its purpose was to enable “interference free” communication between nations. Initially this was telegraph but morphed into telecommunications and Radio.

The Radio Regulations where initially set up many years ago when the use of radio was limited to primarily licenced services, such as aeronautical, marine and Land Mobile. Since 1994 there has been a New Kid on the Block called Short Range Devices (SRD) which whilst getting some attention in ITU (ITU-R SG1) are mainly outside the Radio Regulations and have no status or protection from other services.
SRDs have been probably the biggest sector in producing innovative radio devices for the general public around the World. The Devices now available for Medical and those with various disabilities such as hearing loss are an integral part of allowing their users to take an active part in the daily life of their family, community and work place.
Until recently there have been few problems of interference from primary services to SRDs and whilst the prime (and only) world wide band for SRDs (2.4GHz) is increasingly becoming congested, the nature of most medical and hearing systems is very short range and they still operate successfully. 
A change has now taken place with allocations for mobile phone systems being placed adjacent to the 2.4GHz band both below and above. In the case of the 2.3-2.4GHz allocation considerable compatibility work has been undertake
n to assess the impact. This work clearly shows that a mobile phone in proximity to an SRD will cause the SRD to either cease functioning or receive interference. Administrations argue that the probability of interference is low as the likelihood of a mobile phone using the 2.3-2.4GHz in close proximity to a medical or hearing device is statically unlikely.

 BUT:
· for every phone sold and network installed the probability increase
· Those using Medical and Hearing devices will be disadvantaged from using 2.3-2.4GHz enabled phones. (which may well be the majority of phones on sale within a few years)
Questions for JCA-AHF
1. Should the general public be informed of the interference potential if they have medical or hearing devices and if so how?
2. How should such important devices to a large percentage of the population be “protected” from such interference?

3. Should non 2.3-2.4HGz enabled phones be available?

________________________
� No work has to my knowledge been undertaken on the 2.5GHz allocations or a combination of 2.3-2.4 and 2.5GHz. But the interference impact will only increase.  
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